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July 7, 2021  
 
Ms. Jennifer Dorman 
Environmental Program Associate 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Drive 
Milwaukee, WI 53212-3128 
 
Subject:  July 2021 Groundwater Monitoring Event Notification 
    Milwaukee Die Casting Company Site 
    4132 North Holton Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
    WDNR BRRTS # 02-41-000023 
    WDNR FID # 241228240 
 
Dear Ms. Dorman, 
 
We are writing to notify the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) of a planned  
July 2021 quarterly groundwater monitoring event for the Milwaukee Die Casting Company Site 
(“Site”).  This letter is being submitted on behalf of Pharmacia LLC (Pharmacia), which is acting 
on behalf of Fisher Controls International, Inc. (Fisher) in this matter.1 
 
The groundwater monitoring event will be conducted in July 2021 to maintain a quarterly sampling 
schedule for the purpose of continuing to advance the Site towards WDNR closure.  The July 2021 
event will be the fourth consecutive quarterly sampling event. 
 
The July 2021 sampling event is being conducted during WDNR’s ongoing review of the May 11, 
2021 Supplemental Site Investigation Report and the June 15, 2021 Additional Groundwater 
Investigation Work Plan and Groundwater Monitoring Plan (“Plan”).  The WDNR communicated 
to Pharmacia in a June 2021 conference call that WDNR’s current schedule is to complete a 
combined review of these submittals within 60 days of the date of the Plan or by approximately 
August 14, 2021. 
 
Unless the WDNR reviews and approves the Plan before the event begins, the July 2021 
groundwater monitoring event will be conducted consistent with the April 2021 event.  Each of 
the existing 14 groundwater monitoring wells (MW-1 through MW-14) and three (3) piezometers 
(PZ-1, PZ-2 and PZ-10) will be sampled.  The groundwater samples will be analyzed for volatile 

 

1 By submitting this letter, neither Pharmacia nor Fisher is waiving any of its rights under federal or state law.  
Additionally, nothing in this letter should be deemed an admission of fact or law, or a waiver of any defense or right 
to contest Pharmacia’s or Fisher's liability under any state or federal law. 
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organic compounds (VOCs), 1,4-Dioxane, ethane, ethene, methane and total organic carbon.  
Sampling procedures will be consistent with the WDNR-approved November 12, 2019 Updated 
Site Investigation Work Plan.  
 
Please contact us if you have any questions regarding this letter. 
 

 Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Jeremiah Johnson, P.G. 
Senior Geologist 
(licensed P.G. in WI) 

 
 
 

Greg Johnson, P.H., P.G., P.E. 
Senior Engineer 
(licensed P.E. in WI, P.H. in WI, P.G. in IL, WI) 

 
 
cc: Mr. John (Greg) Moll, WDNR  

Mr. Stephen Mueller, WDNR 
Mr. Christopher Clark, Pharmacia LLC 
Ms. Mary Jo Anzia, BSI 


